
 

 

INVOCATION 

For good food, good 

fellowship, and every 

opportunity of service, we 

give you thanks O Lord. 

Amen 

Notes 

FOUR WAY TEST 

of the things we think, say or do. 

1. Is it the truth? 

2. Is it fair to all concerned? 

3. Will it build goodwill and better friendships? 

4. Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 

ATTENDANCE AND APOLOGIES 

If you are unable to attend a club meeting or function, your apology can be made to Sergeant 

Tony Keehn by calling 0427 364 142 prior to 12 noon on the day of the meeting. Your make up of 

attendance is important to our Club and may be submitted 14 days before, after, or on the same 

day as the Club meeting. 

PAUL HARRIS FELLOWS 

Jack Clayton 1980 

Hugo Ehrke 1983 

Bert Holds 1983 

Jim Milne 1985 

Jack Walker 1986 

Bill Cruickshank 1990 

Murray Norton PDG 1990 

Glen Eden PDG 1992 

Syd Harvie 1996 

Ron Heading 1998 

John Holds 2000 

Brian Moodie 2002 

Vin Higgins 2002 

John Lewis 2002 

Keith Sichler 2003 

Peter Reid 2004 

Rowley Fenwick 2005 

Keith Wilson 2008 

Perry Eden 2008 

Rob Walton 2008 

Tim Clements 2009 

Alistair Stevenson 2010 

Clinton Garrett 2011 

Soto Stuppos 2012 

This bulletin produced by A&R Copiers, 247 McBride Tce., Whyalla ph 8644 3066 and speak to Robyn.  

 

 

CLUB PRESIDENT 
Paul Freimanis 

CLUB SECRETARY 
Michele Hart 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR 
John Campbell 

WORLD PRESIDENT 
Gary C.K Huang 

Our Meetings

Tuesdays, 6 pm for 6:30 pm 
EYRE HOTEL, Playford Avenue,  
WHYALLA 5600 

Postal Address 
PO Box 269,  
WHYALLA 5600 

Email (Secretary) 
jandmhart@ozemail.com.au 
Website: www.whyalla.rotaryaust.org

 



 

 

¢ƘŜ wƻǘŀǊȅ /ƭǳō ƻŦ ²Ƙȅŀƭƭŀ 

A leading diverse group of like-minded individuals,  

with a can-do attitude who aspire to give back to their local community 

and the world. 

PRESIDENT - Paul Freimanis 

Immed. Past President - John Cagney 

Secretary - Michele Hart 

Treasurer - Keith Sichler 

Club Admin & President Elect - Kerre Willsher.  

Service Projects - Jari Peltonen 

Public Relations - John Cagney 

hǘƘŜǊ wƻǘŀǊȅ /ƭǳō aŜŜǘƛƴƎǎ 

²I¸![[! bhwwL9   aƻƴŘŀȅ тΦлл ǇƳΣ IƻǘŜƭ {ǇŜƴŎŜǊ 

thw¢ [Lb/h[b ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ сΥол ǇƳΣ wŀǾŜƴŘŀƭŜ {ǇƻǊǘǎ /ƻƳǇƭŜȄ 

thw¢ !¦D¦{¢!       ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ сΥол ǇƳΣ IƻǘŜƭ CƭƛƴŘŜǊǎ 

thw¢ tLwL9      ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ сΥмр ǇƳΣ DƻƭŦ /ƭǳō 

wh¢!w¸ 5L{¢wL/¢ мǎǘ ϧ оǊŘ aƻƴŘŀȅǎΣ Ŏŀƭƭ {ŀƴŘȅ лплл осс смф 
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SERGEANT 
Tony Keehn 

ROTARY 
INFORMATION 
Glen Eden 

ATTENDANCE 
Jack Odgers 

BULLETIN 
Perry Eden 

PUBLIC OFFICER 
Keith Sichler 

CLUB HISTORY 
Keith Sichler 

MENTOR 
Glen Eden 

PUBLIC 
RELATIONS 
John Cagney 

WEBMASTER 
Jari Peltonen 

MEMBERSHIP 
Jane Owens 

PROGRAM 
Kerre Willsher 

PAVILION & 
MOBILE 
CATERING UNIT 
Jari Peltonen 
Soto Stuppos 
Brian Moodie 

YOUTH/YOUTH 
PROTECTION 
 

Club Officers 

John Cagney (Pharmacy) John Davis (Disability Services) 

Glen Eden (Insurance) Perry Eden (Metallurgy) 

Paul Freimanis (Occ. Health & Safety) Michele Hart (Banking Retail) 

John Holds (Pharmacy) Tony Keehn (Project Management) 

Brian Moodie (Electrical) Bob Norman (Engineering) 

Jack Odgers (Bicycle Retail) Jane Owens (Disability Services) 

Jari Peltonen (Metallurgy) Annie Paterson (Diabetes Education) 

Keith Sichler (Banking Retail) Soto Stuppos (Accountancy) 

Kerre Willsher (Nursing Education)  

Jim Pollock (Honorary) Vin Higgins (Honorary)) 

Alistair Stevenson (Honorary)  

Membership 



 

 

 Next Week 

21 Oct  2014 

Following Week 
28 Oct 2014 

Chairman John H Tony Keehn 

GUEST SPEAKER Michelle Theeuf  

TOPIC UniSA - In transition. Rotary Fun & Information 

Vote of Thanks Mark  

Stewards Brian & Bob Jari & Annie 

[ƛƎƘǘ ¦Ǉ wƻǘŀǊȅ 

COMING UP 

ROTARY INFORMATION 

¦t5!¢9 μ Science & Engineering Challenge 

Remember the Cummins Team from the Challenge Day at the Rec. 

Centre in August? They were the team in Red. (see pic below). 

Part of their prize was a trip to compete in the SA State Challenge 

during September, and guess what; THEY WON! Now it means 

they represent SA in the National Challenge which is being held in 

Adelaide on 29th October. GO CUMMINS AREA SCHOOL. 

Since then we have decided to 

run and organise the event 

next year and Soto has agreed 

to be Chairman of the 

organising committee.  We will 

need some help on the day but 

we already have significant 

experience to draw upon by 

participating in the past two 

occasions. 

 

 

/ƘŀƛǊƳŀƴ President Paul Freimanis 

DǳŜǎǘ {ǇŜŀƪŜǊ District Governor John Campbell 

¢htL/ District Update 

±ƻǘŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ Glen Eden 

{ǘŜǿŀǊŘǎ John H & John D 

[!{¢ ²99Y 

/ƘŀƛǊƳŀƴ John Cagney 

DǳŜǎǘǎ Rex Jordan & Bob Shaw 

!ǇƻƭƻƎƛŜǎ Michele Hart, Soto Stuppos, Tony Keehn, Annie 

Paterson, John Davis, John Holds, Bob Norman, Perry 

!ƴƴƛǾŜǊǎŀǊƛŜǎ   

wŀƉŜ Raised $44 and was won by Kerre. 

¢ƘƻǳƎƘǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ²ŜŜƪ 

LŦ ƛǎ ƛǎ ǘƻ ōŜΣ ƛǘ ƛǎ ǳǇ ǘƻ ƳŜΗ 

 

TONIGHTS PROGRAM 

aŜŜǝƴƎ bƻΦ олмм 

Tuesday 14th Oct. 2014 

[ƛƎƘǘ ¦Ǉ wƻǘŀǊȅ 



 

 

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ tŀǳƭΩǎ hǇŜƴƛƴƎ wŜƳŀǊƪǎΥ 

* Senator Mary-Jo Fisher will give a mental health talk at Quest on 1st 
November. 

* We have donated $500 toward the BoChildrens Hospital who are treating 
Ebola victims. (A RAWCS supported project.) 

aŜƳōŜǊΩǎ IƛƎƘƭƛƎƘǘǎΥ 

* Paul showed off his hat which shrunk in the rain and Kerre showed off her 
Crows hat which the cat ripped. 

* Jari had visitors from Finland at work. 

* John celebrated his sisters 50th Birthday with a family picnic. 

* Bob Shaw recalled an enjoyable bike ride with his 12 year-old 
granddaughter. 

* Paul’s mother arrived safely back on K.I. 

* Keith had all of his children and grandchildren at home on the weekend. 

wŜǇƻǊǘǎΥ 

Chairman John spoke briefly on the effects of bullying and reiterated that this 
club does not tolerate bullying in any shape or form by anyone at any time. Rex 
Jordan supported this by relating a tale of his experience whilst at school due to 
his German background. 

{ŜǊƎŜŀƴǘ - John C.  

John made sure he fined everyone - no escapees, but also distributed prizes on 
behalf of Kerre for those with the best hats. $100 was raised in support of 
Mental Health from this. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

[ƛƎƘǘ ¦Ǉ wƻǘŀǊȅ 

LAST WEEK 

3ÈÉÎÉÎÇ Á ÌÉÇÈÔ ÏÎ -ÅÎÔÁÌ (ÅÁÌÔÈ 

 

 

/ƭǳō IƛǎǘƻǊȅ 

Keith reviewed Meeting No. 1418 from 7th Feb 1983 where Murray Norton was 
nominated as President for 1984-85 and Jim Milne was congratulated as being 
Whyalla’s Citizen of the Year. There was also a humorous  verse in the style of Banjo 
Patterson, recounting the chase for information from the Program Officer by the 
Bulletin Editor .  

D¦9{¢ {t9!Y9w{   
.ƻō {Ƙŀǿ ϧ wŜȄ WƻǊŘŀƴ  

wƻƭŜǎ ŀƴŘ IƛǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ WǳǎǘƛŎŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ tŜŀŎŜΦ 

Rex and Bob have an entertaining and informative look at the role and history of being 
a Justice of the Peace. 

Bob began by detailing some of the history of Justices in general and in Whyalla. History 
records that JP’s had their beginnings in 1195 and were proclaimed by an Act of 
Parliament in 1361. Bob also recounted some of the more unusual and humorous 
events that he has presided over with names  withheld to protect the guilty. The role of 
a JP these days is primarily to certify and witness documents and take Statutory 
Declarations. Bob was at pains to point out that the JP is does not verify the accuracy of 
statements made in the Stat. Dec. merely that the applicant is making it. These 
documents can then be tendered as evidence in court. There are penalties under the 
Oaths Act for statements found to be false.  

The JP is a voluntary position and 
there is no paid remuneration. 
There are about 60 JP’s in Whyalla 
who offer a document witnessing 
service at the Whyalla Library  

Rex is the Immediate Past President 
of the Association of JP’s of which 
there are approximately 3,000 in 
S.A.  

This was a most informative and 
interesting depiction of what it 
means to be a JP in Whyalla and 
anyone of good character can make 
application to become one. 

 

[ƛƎƘǘ ¦Ǉ wƻǘŀǊȅ 

LAST WEEK 

0ÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔ 0ÁÕÌ ÃÏÎÇÒÁÔÕÌÁÔÅÓ "ÏÂ 3ÈÁ× ÁÎÄ 

2ÅØ *ÏÒÄÁÎ 


